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       Red Reading
 

  
 
 April 2014 
 

 

 Presidents Message:
 

 Each time I attend the Lubbock County GOP Convention, I come with a different perspective and leave refreshed.  

This year was no different.  My perspective was watching the details of how things are organized and planned.  The 

program contained 25 ads, and ours was placed on the prestigious back cover.  Val Cochran, with Nitra’s assistance, once 

again came through with a great design for the ad.  Carl Tepper recognized the sponsors for the program and LARW held 

the place of honor on that list.  The program also contained historical information on both flags.  I wonder how many U.S. 

citizens have forgotten the importance of Dwight D. Eisenhower’s comment when the words “under God” were added to 

the national pledge: “In this way we are reaffirming the transcendence of religious faith in America’s heritage and future; 

in this way we shall constantly strengthen those spiritual weapons which forever will be our country’s most powerful 

resource in peace and war.”  We all need to take a daily look at our spiritual lives and not take our faith for granted. 

 

 In past years, I assumed that the platform was created by copying and pasting from previous years’ platforms and 

maybe adding a few that were submitted from precinct conventions.  The platform committee worked several late nights, 

and one all-nighter.  It is important that we not only attend the convention as delegates, but to support our party by 

volunteering to serve on the various committees created to put forth a unified message.  Carl did a great job in putting 

together this convention. 

 

 Our first annual bake sale will be held at our April meeting.  Goodies will be on display in the hallways before 

you enter the meeting room and will be available for purchase before and after the short business meeting, and after the 

candidate forum.  Orders were placed for 12 pans of cinnamon rolls, and if you are interested in still placing an order, you 

may leave a message on my cell phone (806) 239-2612, or email me at president@larw.org.  If you were afraid about 

baking your own, the process is real simple.  I will deliver to you during the week before Easter.  Your job would simply 

be pulling them out of your freezer the night before to let them rise, then turn the oven on and set your timer.  Once baked, 

spread on the provided icing and your family will love them.  I’ve heard that we will also have cakes and pecan pies.  

Your family will love the special treats you bring home and your purchase will help us balance our budget this year. 

 

 I also wanted to thank this year’s board for their commitment to LARW.  Everyone is doing their jobs without 

reminders and are working together so well.  The talents among us are extraordinary and each plays a significant part in 

the overall operation of business in this association.  Above that, it has been an opportunity to make new friends and get to 

know them better.  What a blessing we have! 

 

Barbara Sucsy, LARW President 

Upcoming Events: 

 LARW monthly meeting April 17, 2014, 11:45 a.m. ($15.00) - Lakeridge Country 

Club, *Candidates Forum for City Council and School Board Elections 

RSVP to: CorrespondingSecretary@larw.org 

mailto:president@larw.org
mailto:CorrespondingSecretary@larw.org
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On March 23 the Associated Press posted an article entitled 

“Planned Parenthood Eyes Texas Governor’s Race”  

(http://www.yourhoustonnews.com/magnolia/news/planned-

parenthood-eyes-texas-governor-race/article_34078026-b259-11e3-

82e9-0019bb2963f4.html).  The advocacy arm of Planned Parenthood 

(PP) launched a new political action fund Thursday to influence this 

year’s Texas governor’s race hoping to build on its success shaping the 

Virginia’s governor’s race.  PP and their advocacy groups helped Terry 

McAuliffe (Democrat) win the governor’s race.  Virginia is now a 

swing state.  They poured 2.4 million dollars into the race to make 

Women’s health a dominate issue.  They discovered voters would not 

vote for Ken Cuccinelli (Republican) because of his extreme views on 

women’s health issues.  NEWS FLASH! WE ARE NOT TALKING 

ABOUT WOMEN’S HEATH ISSUES HERE. 

 

The Democrats are calling it “women’s health issues”, but it’s a ruse for a woman’s right to choose.  

Abortion rights will play a major role in the governor’s race.  The article states, “Wendy Davis, the Democratic 

nominee, filibustered a measure last summer that imposed some of the strictest abortion regulations in the 

country…” The Democratic Party is promoting these regulations as a negative for a woman’s right to choose.  

They have stated that the State has decreased funding for family planning clinics operated by PP and that a third 

of the abortion clinics have been shut down.  The truth is that the abortion clinics were shut down because 

doctors on staff did not have admitting privileges to a hospital within 30 miles.  The spin here is that Democrats 

in this instance do not have women’s health issues as their main concern.  This ruling was a measure to protect a 

woman who may have had an abortion with complications to be able to receive proper care.  It is interesting to 

note that Cecile Richards, the powerhouse behind this effort, is the daughter of the last sitting Democratic 

Governor in the State of Texas, Ann Richards. 

 

Ladies, we must be on our toes to battle the misrepresentation of women’s health issues among other 

issues that women face.  “Do not mess with Texas Women” should be our motto.  Be informed, engaged and 

work for the party.  Give generously of monies and time.  We will overcome.   

 

THIS ARTICLE WAS WRITTEN IN THE SPIRIT OF AN EDITORIAL.  THESE ARE THE OPINIONS OF 

THE CO-AUTHORS NITRA BARNES AND EVELYN WINN.  THEY MAY OR MAY NOT BE THOSE OF 

LARW OR TFRW. 

 

By:  Nitra Barnes and Evelyn Winn 

 

 
 

 A special event is being planned to honor the hard working women who support our local clubs.  As a 

large club, we will have the opportunity to nominate three of our members for special recognition.  More 

information will be provided.  We are blessed with so many competent and giving members that should be 

nominated for this honor.  Please see the “save the date” flyer in this newsletter (page 5) and consider who you 

would like to nominate.  The luncheon will be held on June 6
th

 at the Republican Party of Texas convention in 

Fort Worth. 
 

 

http://www.yourhoustonnews.com/magnolia/news/planned-parenthood-eyes-texas-governor-race/article_34078026-b259-11e3-82e9-0019bb2963f4.html
http://www.yourhoustonnews.com/magnolia/news/planned-parenthood-eyes-texas-governor-race/article_34078026-b259-11e3-82e9-0019bb2963f4.html
http://www.yourhoustonnews.com/magnolia/news/planned-parenthood-eyes-texas-governor-race/article_34078026-b259-11e3-82e9-0019bb2963f4.html
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Several of our members were recognized at the Lubbock 

County Republican Convention held Saturday, March 22
nd

.  

The Lubbock County Republican Party’s annual awards 

were given to: 
 

  Nitra Barnes – Female Volunteer of the Year 

  Chis Starcher – Male Volunteer of the Year 

  Steve Evans – Newcomer of the Year 

  Evelyn Winn – Expert of the Year 
 

What an honor for LARW to have several of its members 

and an associate member recognized at the convention.  

The pictures attached were provided by Frank Gutierrez. 
 

 
 

 

 

BAKE SALE 
 

Join LARW for its 

first annual bake 

sale to benefit our 

general funds and 

support our efforts 

to provide education 

and assist with 

election of 

Republican 

candidates.  We have had lots of volunteers to bring 

goodies just in time to share with your families for 

Easter.  The baked goods will be sold before, 

during, and after our regular meeting, and the 

candidate forum which will follow.  Just another 

way for LARW members to show off our many 

talents! 
 

                                                 

 

 

LARW Media Workshop 

 

A 2-3 hour workshop to learn Facebook and 

Twitter…If you are interested in attending, please 

contact Evelyn Winn at membership@larw.org by 

April 10, 2014.  If you would like to assist Amanda 

King with the class please contact Amanda at 

correspondingsecretary@larw.org.   

We will announce the date, time and place when we 

fill the workshop. 

                                                     By:  Evelyn Winn  

 

 

 

WPS Donations 
 

Kelly Pinion, our Outreach and Caring Chairman, 

will continue to receive toiletry donations from 

LARW members.  Please see Kelly and fill out the 

donation form.  This is a project that will continue 

throughout the year. 
 

                                            

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Ladies, for the May meeting in honor of Mother's 

Day I would like to challenge you to bring your 

mother, daughter, granddaughter, daughter-in- law, 

favorite niece, etc... Tell them you’re buying. 
 

Thanks to Carl Tepper, County Chair and all those 

involved for a great convention. It was nice to see 

so many of our LARW ladies at the convention. 
 

Chair Patriotic Club Members: 

       Steve Evans and Jim Winn  
 

Do not forget about our Membership contest. 

       (No new members to post ) 
 

By:  Evelyn Winn, Membership Chair

Donation Basket 

Top:  Steve Evans & Carl Tepper 

Bottom:  Nitra Barnes & Carl Tepper 

mailto:membership@larw.org
mailto:correspondingsecretary@larw.org
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Campaign Activities 

 
By the time you receive this newsletter, time for reporting your campaign volunteer hours for the 

first quarter will be here.  Campaign activities reporting form will be distributed by our new 

Campaign Activities Chair, Vicky Keller, or you may use whatever forms you have used in the 

past.  TFRW guidelines for credit hours include: 

 

1. Work done to plan, prepare and conduct a fundraiser to earn money for political activities of the club 

or for candidates. 

2. Special events, such as campaign rallies, count if it directly supports the advancement of Republican 

philosophy and policies. 

3. Time spent planning and organizing leadership events, i.e., Get Out the Vote Seminars, Poll Watcher 

Training, Election Judge and Election Clerk Training, and Leadership Training, unless you are paid 

for your time.  If you are paid, you may count your hours if any payment is donated to a candidate, 

TFRW, LARW, or the Lubbock County Republican Party. 

4. Time spent preparing for and attending TFRW meetings, including travel to and from the meetings. 

5. Presenting political programs or speeches at LARW meetings or other Republican meetings, and 

local civic clubs. 

6. Officers of LARW may count time spent on completing their duties including administrative and 

clerical work, mailings, and time spent individually or in committee meetings (other than a regular 

monthly meeting of LARW).  You may also count time both for attending board meetings and for 

travel to and from board meetings. 

7. You cannot count hours for time spent at LARW regular monthly meetings. 

8. You cannot donate money in lieu of donating volunteer hours.  Church events do not count unless 

they are political in nature. 

9. Caring for America hours are reported separately and are not part of the regular quarter report due to 

TFRW.  Please keep track of those hours.  They will be submitted later in the year. 

 

      

 

 

FOOD FOR THOUGHT... 
 

Free at last...  
This video has gone viral on the internet; very few can express themselves with such 
clarity and purpose: 
 

http://www.youtube.com/embed/n_YQ8560E1w?autoplay=1%C2%A0  
 

 
 

 
 
 

TFRW is now on Pinterest.  Please follow and post your great projects from events: 
www.pinterest.com/tfrw 

 
 

http://www.youtube.com/embed/n_YQ8560E1w?autoplay=1%C2%A0
http://www.pinterest.com/tfrw
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*This is not an endorsement of Lubbock Area 
Republican Women, its President, or     Campaign 
Activities Chairman, only Candidate information 
to help you make an informed decision and get 
involved with the candidate of your choice. 
 
Political Advertising paid for by Lubbock Area 
Republican Women, PAC.  Contributions are not 
federal tax deductible as charitable contributions. 
Corporate Contributions ARE NOT PERMITTED.   
 
Editorial contributions welcome, please send e-
mail and photos to newsletter@larw.org.  
 

***All material subject to review*** 
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LARW 2014 Leadership 
 
2014 Officers 
President ........................................ Barbara Sucsy 
Co-1st Vice President .............................. Patti Jones 
Co-1st Vice President .......................... Morgan Olivier 
2nd Vice President ............................... Evelyn Winn 
Treasurer...................................... Michelle Spitzer 
Recording Secretary.......................... Marilyn Murfee 
Corresponding Secretary ...................... Amanda King 
Immediate Past President ...................... Nitra Barnes 
 
Standing Committee Chairpersons 
Legislative ......................................... Marta Rosas 
Membership ....................................... Evelyn Winn 
Media & Public Relations .................Ruth Schiermeyer   
Ways & Means ................................... Jane Cansino  
Co-Programs ........................................ Patti Jones 
Co-Programs .................................... Morgan Oliver  
Campaign Activities .............................. Vicky Keller 
PAC Political Action ......................... Michelle Spitzer 
 
 
 
Special Presidential Appointed Chairpersons 
Bylaws ............................................. Donna Walz 
Parliamentarian .................................. Donna Walz 
Awards/John Goodwin 2 yr apt .............. Nitra Barnes 
 
Special Committee Chairpersons 
Internal Review .............................. Gretchen Scott 
Finance ...................................... Michelle Spitzer 
Nominating ........................ Elected by Membership 
 
 

 
All Other Committee Chairpersons 
Caring & Outreach ............................... Kelly Pinion 
Scholarship ................................... Sharon Gossett 
Hospitality .................................... Marilyn Murfee 
Pink Elephant ............................................ Open 
Historian .................................................. Open 
Yearbook ......................................... Val Cochran 
Newsletter Editor & Publisher .............. Deanne Clark 
Web Master ...................................... Val Cochran  
Co-Web Support ................................. Donna Walz 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Lubbock Area Republican Women 
P.O. Box 6315 
Lubbock, TX 79493 
www.larw.org  
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